
NAMI Door County’s mission is to improve the quality of life of everyone affected by mental illness. 

We are a self-help / support / advocacy / education group for individuals living with mental illness and their families and friends. 
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Meeting Schedule 

Monday December 8 

6:00 Care & Share Support 

7:15 General Meeting 

Thursday December 18 

CSP Holiday Party 

11am-2:30pm at Hope UCC 

Monday December 22 

6:00 Care & Share Support 

Faith in Recovery 

Fridays 1:00 

December 5, 12, 19, 26 

 

The next  Board Financial Meeting is 

tentatively scheduled for  January 15. 

Unless noted otherwise, all NAMI 

Door County Meetings and Support 

Groups are held at JAK’s Place, 820 

Egg Harbor Road, Sturgeon Bay. 

JAK’s Place 

jaksplace@att.net 

jaksplace2006@gmail.com 

On the Web: 

www.jaks-place.com 

Annual Dinner Meeting 

Volunteer Recognition 

Alison Ernst served on the original Task Force formed in 

January of 2006.  She was a member of the Advisory Board to 

JAK's Place when we opened in September of 2006.  The Advisory 

Board then merged with the NAMI Door County Board and our 

Bylaws were amended (which allowed for Co-Presidency to exist).  

We thank Alison for nine years of active service representing 

consumer interests. 

Jenny Blue was recognized for helping prepare the monthly 

newsletter for bulk mailing.  Her speed and accuracy are 

phenomenal!   She easily does three times the amount of work as 

the rest of us. 

Becca Berger, Library Director, accepted the award on behalf 

of the Door County library staff.  They have a long history of 

providing financial support to NAMI Door County and especially 

helping to fill our “wish list” during the Holiday Season.  We truly 

appreciate their giving and spreading of good cheer. 

Bettie Greenwood was recognized for her outstanding quilt 

designs and sewing skills. She has donated three beautiful queen 

size quilts for our raffle sales.  Her niece, Sheryl Flores, accepted 

the award for “Aunt Bettie” and we sent the framed certificate to 

Bettie, who resides in Aylett, Virginia. 

Allie 

Sheryl Sheryl 
Jenny 

Becca 

Holiday Blues 

Don't be afraid to speak up if you 

can't keep up the holiday cheer. Try 

to find some time for yourself, time 

to sort out your feelings. It is not 

wrong to have limits; it can be 

harmful not to declare them and live 

within them. 
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Treatment, Not Incarceration 

Addiction is a terrible thing. It takes lives 

every day. It causes agony beyond belief. It kills 

indiscriminately and no one of ANY age or race is 

safe. That said, what is the answer to addiction? 

Mandatory minimum sentences for illegal drug 

related activity? Huge financial burden? The loss 

of freedom and access to education? 

Embarrassment, punishment, and incarceration do 

nothing to change addiction. The addicted mind 

moves from one addiction to another, substitutes 

one addiction for another. 

The mid term elections showed that America is 

ready to start the process of reforming the laws of 

the failed Drug War. Referendums which would 

move us in the right direction were supported by 

the voters, and now the leaders we elected must 

stand by their word. It is no longer OK to fund a 

war that has failed. It is no longer OK to promote 

the loss of personal freedom in the spirit of being 

"tough on crime" especially when the enemy is 

ourselves, our poor and weak, our disenfranchised 

and abused, our depressed and suffering. 

Alcohol prohibition didn't work. The Drug 

War has been fought for over 40 years and it hasn't 

worked. As it stands the laws are enforced with 

prejudice and young people of color are the main 

target. The drugs are bad. The War on Drugs is 

worse. 

If Republicans and Democrats can agree on 

one thing it should be this: Stop the continued 

'warehousing' of the population. Stop enforcing 

the blatantly racist and discriminatory drug laws 

and realize that all illegal drugs are not the same. 

The Drug War has to end because it has been lost. 

Treatment and education can succeed where 

punishment and incarceration have failed. 

— Seth Wiederanders 



Tai Chi Mondays, 4:00 

Art group Tuesdays, 2:30-4:00 

Tuesday Dinner is at 5:00. PLEASE SIGN UP 

AHEAD. We can only seat twenty. 

Game Days — every 2nd and 4th Wednesday, 1:30 

Chess Group — Wednesdays, 1:30 

Nutrition Group — Thursdays, 4:00 

Faith in Recovery — Fridays, 1:00  

Journaling Poets Group — Fridays, 3:00 

Meditation Group — Fridays, 4:00 

Friday & Monday — Computer Days! 

Monday: 1—5 

Tuesday: 1—6 

Wednesday - Thursday - 

Friday - 1—5 

 

A resource center for anyone affected by mental illness, focused on the hopes, needs, goals and gifts of all who come through our door. 

JAK's Place Hours: 

News 

Phone: (920 818 0525 

820 Egg Harbor Rd. 

Sturgeon Bay, WI 54235 

JAK's Place Activities 

 THANK YOU! THANK YOU! 

Thank you to: 

 The staff and volunteers who helped with the 

Halloween Party at JAK's Place. 

 Everyone that helped with our Annual Dinner 

Meeting at Hope Church.  Those that prepared 

and served the meal, those that helped with the 

clean-up of the Fellowship Hall and Kitchen. 

 Laura, for designing our Volunteer Award 

Certificates. 

 Skyler Champeau, for assisting the staff at 

JAK's while Ed was on vacation. 

Financial Donors and Memberships 

to NAMI Door County: 

Gerald Krause, Elaine Mulligan, Delane Jome, 

Bay Pharmacy, Margi Larsen, Sharon 

Wiederanders, Bill Wiederanders, United Way 

of Door County, Marlys Trunkhill in honor of 

son Seth Wiederanders' birthday. 

In Kind Donations: Thank you to Jean Severson 

for catering and providing the Thanksgiving 

dinner at JAK's Place on November 25th. She 

has treated everyone to this Holiday meal for 

several years now and it is much appreciated by 

all! 

Internet access available at JAK’s Place through a 

public computer or our secure wireless 

JAK’s Place will be CLOSED on December 18, 24, 

25, and 31—Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 

Sustainable Mental Health: 
Black Friday and the Dark Saturday of the Soul 

"Black Friday" is so named because, on this day 

of frantic bargain-shopping, businesses that have 

been suffering from poor sales suddenly find their 

finances "in the black." But for some, it could be 

seen as the symbol of a season of darkness for the 

mind. 

Despite the myth that depression and suicide 

increase during the holiday season, most people seem 

happier during the hectic time of celebration. But 

what about after? When the caroling stops, the lights 

come down, friends stop calling and visiting, and 

nothing has changed? 

Christmas is a time of anticipation, expectation. It 

is a symbol of fulfilled wishes. The Savior is born, 

Santa Claus is coming with all the goodies you 

wanted, we'll all have a good time, everything's 

going to be OK. What happens if everything is not 

OK? Holiday preparation can take more energy than 

expected. Families are not always in harmony, and 

stress makes any friction worse. There are many for 

whom it's a big buildup to a battle that no one wins. 

Then, whether it ends well or not, the stressful 

push to make the Perfect Holiday happen is over, and 

there is nothing to replace it. You're alone with your 

thoughts again. 

Maybe we don't need to make it so perfect. Can't 

we enjoy gifts of the spirit, rather than trying to buy 

chunks of happiness for everyone? Remember what 

you were thankful for on the day before Black 

Friday. That is still with you. Share it. 

CSP Holiday Party, Dec. 18 

Come one and all to celebrate the Christmas season 

with food and song. JAK’s Place will be closed so 

we can all attend this annual event. This will also be 

a celebration of Paul Klapatch’s retirement! 

Hope UCC, 141 South 12th Ave 

11am to 2:30pm, dinner served at noon. 



Join NAMI Door County 

When you join now, you become a 
member of your NAMI Affiliate, your 
NAMI State Organization and the 
national NAMI organization. 

Contributions 
NAMI Door County needs 
your support. Your gift will 
help continue the support 
and  education services for 
everyone affected by 
mental illness 

Mail to: NAMI Door County 

PO Box 273 

Sturgeon Bay, WI 54235 

OR pay online using PayPal at our website: www.jaks-place.com 

Yes, I want to:(please check one) 

�  join NAMI 

�  renew membership for one year 

Dues 
_____ $35 Regular Membership 
_____ $3 Open Door (for low 

income) 
  
Member benefits include NAMI’s 
flagship magazine, the Advocate, as 
well as NAMI’s monthly e-newsletter, 
NAMI Now, if you subscribe 

at:www.nami.org/subscribe. All members 
receive the same benefits.  NAMI 
membership is valid for one year. 

� $ 25 

� $ 50 

� $ 75 

� $ 100 

� $ 125 

� $ 200 

� $ ______ 
NAMI Door County is a tax 
exempt, non-profit 
organization. Donations are 
tax deductible to the extent 
allowed by law. 

Title: � Mr.  � Mrs. � Ms. � Dr. 

Primary Member Last Name: 

Primary Member First Name: Middle: 

Address: 

City: State: Zip: 

Phone: 

Email: 

Payment Information � Check or � Cash Enclosed  (Please do not mail cash) 

For Office use only:         � Check       � Cash       Date: 

NAMI Door County is a 501 (c) 

(3) public charity. Donations are 

fully tax deductible to the extent 

the law provides. 

A United Way Grant Recipient 

P.O. Box 273 Sturgeon Bay, WI 54235 

mtpklapatch@greenbaynet.com 

2014 Board Members: 

   Executive Board: 

Co-Presidents:  Marlys Trunkhill 

     Mark Moeller 

Vice-President:  Sue Ernst 

Treasurer:   Nancy Schmidt 

Secretary:   Jan Pfannenstiel 

Members at Large 

Peter DeVaney   Personnel Committee 

(vacancy)  Personnel Committee 

J.J. Parratta  Consumer Activities 

Thairon Berger  Consumer Activities 

Paul Klapatch    Facilities Committee 

Roy Jilburg    Care & Share Support 

Nancy Schmidt  Care & Share Support 

Bob Scieszinski  Finance Committee 

Advisors to the Board: 

Sheryl Flores, Program Chair 

Laura Haglund, Newsletter/Media Editor 

David Miller, Finance/CPA 

Seth Wiederanders, JAK’s Place Coordinator 

NAMI Door County Eligible for Choice Dollars 

We receive funding from many sources--foundations, 

churches, and community groups as well as individuals. In 

the past, our Love Festival Concert has been blessed with 

supplemental funds from Thrivent Financial For Lutherans. 

Now we are also able to receive funds through Thrivent 

Choice. Anyone who uses Thrivent's services can recom-

mend where funds go, through the Thrivent Choice program. 

Thrivent members can direct Choice Dollars by calling 

800-THRIVENT (800-847-4836); ask about “Thrivent 

Choice – NAMI Door County, Inc.” 

Or go to the Thrivent Website for more information: 

  www.thrivent.com/thriventchoice 

Board News 

We welcome Thairon Berger to our NAMI Board of 

Directors.  His three year term begins January 1, 2015. We 

look forward to a mutually rewarding association. Our drop-

in resource center has already benefitted from his skills, 

strength, and willingness to help.  

Paul Klapatch is looking forward to retirement on 

January 2, 2015.  We hope that at least part of his much 

deserved free time will be spent at JAK's Place.  His wife 

Marlys is grateful that he won't be called out in the middle 

of the night to attend to a crisis (and so is he!). AMEN 

Join NAMI Door County now if you want to claim any 

credit on this year’s taxes! [wink, wink] 


